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Dear Parents and Carers

As we approach the end of another extremely busy and successful 
year for Winchmore School, I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank you all for your continued support of our students, and the 
work done with them by our extremely hard-working staff.  We are 
expecting excellent results in this summer’s examinations, at both 
Key Stages 4, and 5 where we are anticipating that the majority of 
our students to gain good university places; I am looking forward to 
seeing you all on results days and sharing in your success. I am sure 
that you will join me in thanking the staff for all of the extra hours 
they have put in to support our students in getting the best possible 
examination results.

As you will be aware our Ofsted inspection graded us as good, and 
said many positive things about the school, particular praise was 
given to the huge extra-curricular offer, the curriculum development, and the provision for 
students with SEND. We know that students who engage in the life of the school outside the 
classroom perform better in their lessons, and have much better life experiences, so I would 
like to thank you for your continued support, and urge you to take advantage of even more 
of the opportunities on offer. I am delighted to share with you that Karen Tidmarsh won 
the National School Travel Champion award. There have been over 180 trips run this year, 
with 1000 students having participated in at least one trip (some students have been on 5 
or more!) This would not be possible without Karen, and the exceptional work of the staff 
who give their time to make this happen. The level of performance in music, dance and drama 
seems to go up every year, as does the number of borough sports champions we have in the 
school, and the number of nationally recognised athletes and performers.

Another piece of wonderful news is that we are now the most popular secondary school in 
Enfield for students moving from year 6, this is thanks to the fantastic learning environment 
created by staff, students and you, the families who support our work.

Work has been completed on our MUGA which the students have named the ‘Champions 
Court’, which is a fantastic addition to our facilities, and the construction of our long awaited 
6th form centre (which is now worth over £10M), is due to begin in August, lasting for 
approximately 1 year. We are very excited about the extra facilities this will bring us for the 
over 500 students who have applied to join us in year 12.

On a personal note, I would like to thank you for all your support over the last year, and to 
quote an HMI who told me recently that children are lucky to come to this school, I would 
add that we are lucky to work at this school. I am very proud of our community, especially 
our staff and students.

I would like to wish you all a lovely, restful summer break, and look forward to seeing you all 
safe and ready for the New Year in September.

Jim Owen



Science Club
In Monday’s science club students embarked on an exciting journey into the world 
of the human heart by dissecting sheep hearts. Overcoming initial hesitation, 
they fearlessly explored the chambers, valves, and arteries, gaining hands-on 
knowledge of the cardiovascular system. Witnessing their transformation from 
apprehensive to confident young explorers was remarkable. Some students 
displayed a level of composure that hinted at future surgical talent. This dissection 
experience not only revealed the complexities of the heart but also nurtured 
skills like attention to detail and teamwork. The passion, resilience, and potential 
exhibited by our students have set them on a path towards success in the medical 
field. We eagerly anticipate the next adventure, as our science club continues to 
shape brilliant minds and open doors to extraordinary opportunities.

Mural in SC7
Mr Frost would like to say a big thank you to all of the students who contributed to the mural in room SC7. 

It looks fantastic.











Mural Painting
Some of our Year 7 attended an art trip to the North Middlesex Hospital to paint a mural celebrating 

75 years of the NHS.



Winchmore ‘Millionaires’ and 
Library Award Winners

Millionaires Club
This week the Library staff along with the English Faculty, have announced the members of the 2022/23 ‘Millionaires Club’. 
This Award goes to any student who has read more than a million words this academic year as part of the Star Reading 
programme.
Our winners are:
Year 7 - Katie Cosh
Year 8 - Gianni Visi, Kaya Erol

There were a number of students who were close to reaching the million word count and we are sure that next year we 
will have many more Award winners.

Special commendation Awards from the Library Team
The Library staff also chose to recognise students whose behaviour and involvement with the library had been of a very 
high standard this academic year.
These Awards went to:
Year 7 - Lucy Slater, Sandra Porada
Year 8 - Loren Hussein

Book Review competition winner
The book review winner for 2023 is Bailey McGuire, 7L, for writing a review on his favourite book titled Boy 
Underwater.

Thank you to all the students and staff who have supported our numerous Library events this year and we look forward 
to welcoming you all back to the Library in September.

Mrs Tanti,Mrs Savary and Mrs Winter

Trip to see The Crucible
On Thursday 6th and Thursday 13th July Years 8 - 12 
students visited the Gielgud Theatre on Shaftesbury 
Avenue to see ‘The Crucible’ by Arthur Miller. It was a 
prime opportunity to learn about the play in preparation 
for the GCSE written exam and live theatre reviews at 
A Level. Comments from the students highlighted how 
everyone took something different from the production: 
‘I love the costumes.’  ‘It made me think about how rumours 
can spread.’  ‘I want to see more shows with the actor playing 
John Proctor.’ 

The rainfall on stage was captivating and most certainly 
inspired students to consider how to create symbolic 
staging in their own practical work. It was a lengthy 
production and received mixed reviews, yet the students 
were fantastic. The theatre staff took the time to 
commend our Year 8 and 9 for how brilliant they were. 
A true credit to Winchmore. 



Wishing you all 
a wonderful 

summer break

Dates 

over t
he 

Summer

A LEVEL RESULTS DAY
Thursday 17th August

GCSE RESULTS DAY
Thursday 24th August

Trip to see Death of An Anarchist
On Wednesday 19th July we had a fantastic final theatre trip 
of the year for our Year 12 A Level Drama students. Accidental 
Death Of An Anarchist was brilliantly funny and equally 
political. The style, set, sound, lighting and costumes gave our 
students so much to consider about the intention of theatre 
for a contemporary audience. The consensus was that it was a 
5 star show and the best performance most had ever seen. We 
were even lucky enough to be upgraded to the stalls. We hope 
this gives them inspiration to go away over the summer and 
consider their performance texts for next year. 
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FREE* places available on 

Enfield’s Holiday Activities and 

Food (HAF) programme this 

summer.  For more information 

visit 
www.enfield.gov.uk/

services/children-and-

education/holiday-activity-

and-food-programmes 

*Free for those in receipt of 

benefits related free school meals
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Funded by

24th July – 1st September


